
PIERCE COUNTY ATV/UTV MINUTES  

SABE’S LOFT 

OCTOBER 21ST, 2024 

6:00 P.M.  

Members Present: Dan & Denise Hager, Tina Huppert, Roger & Delores Fritz, Vonnie Blodgett, Hank & 

Marge Lazarz, Everett & Barb Muhlhausen, Gaylen & Sue Langer, John & Jean Marko, Kevin & Diane 

Johnson, Dave & Kris Deiss ,Jack & Mary O’Neil, Phil & Kim Deiss, James Jennings, Joanie Churchill, Mark 

Books, Brad & Leann Gutting, Daryl Fay, RB & Sandy Bayer, Mark & Tammy Blodgett, Scott & Tina Ryden, 

Dick Nelson, Gina Leonard, Steve & Judy Sampson, Mark Denzer, Terry Johnson, Gary R. Huppert, Brian 

Stein, Gary D.Huppert, Scott & JoAnn Gulbranson, Dale Hanson, Tyrone Johnson, Mark Kinneman, Brad 

& Anita Johnson, Linda Townsend, Kevin & Connie Burgess.  

Meeting called to order by Jack O’Neil @ 6:02 P.M.  

Secretary’s report read by Denise Hager. Motion to approve the minutes by Barb Mulhausen and 2nd by 

Gaylen Langer.  

Treasurer’s report given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the report by Everett Mulhausen and 2nd 

by Roger Fritz.  

Old Business:  

Donations to be given to Pierce County Ambulance and Fire Departments. Motion was made by Denise 

Hager to donate 1000.00 to Lund Fire Department and Maiden Rock Ambulance. 2nd by Tina Huppert.  

ATV/UTV Certification class updates by Dave Deiss- Lee Wright will be having a class in May of 2025 and 

possible fall 2025 if the demand is there. Dave noted to Lee we will pay the fee for the classes for the 

students and give a voucher for a helmet. Lee will attend our March meeting to explain the help that is 

needed to become a certified instructor for the next classes and it would take an 8 hour session to 

complete.  

New Business:  

Landower update: We will would like to give the 4 land owners 100.00 each for the use of their land 

when driving our ATV/UTV’S. Motion by Gary Huppert and 2nd by Mark Kinneman. 

Any issues with ATV/UTV’s on the trails or see anything that needs attention contact Jeremy Brookshaw. 

A complaint in the Rock Elm Area was taken care of.  

There will be a UTV ride on November 2nd to raise funds for Chase Hanson who is battling cancer and 

that would help in the medical costs. Contact Dale Hanson if you have any questions.  

Raffle Ticket winners: 

 UTV – Jeff Hilderbrant 

Logan Radkey, 400.00 



 

 Brian Swanson 300.00 

Luke Gulbranson 200.00 

Susan Henke 100.00 

13 members sold tickets and a few businesses. Thanks to all who helped out.  

Meeting was adjourned @ 6:29 P.M. by Mark Blodgett and 2nd by Phil Deiss.  

Next Meeting will be February 17th, 2025 @ Sabe’s Loft at 6:00 P.M.  

 


